
 For Those People who Got the Shot of 

the COVID-19 Vaccine 

After you got the shot of the vaccine, please don’t go home right 

away. Have a seat and stay in the site for more than 15 minutes. 

You look pale. 

 

You are being in 

a haze. You feel 

faint, etc. 

You sneeze. 

 

Your throat 

itches. 

  

It’s difficult to 

breathe, etc. 

Your eye 

sights get 

worse.  

 

You cannot 

see well. 

You have 

stomachache.  

 

You feel like 

vomiting, etc. 

Your skin 

itches. 

 

You get 

reddened 

skin, etc. 

 Please be careful if you have the following symptoms  

within 30 minutes right after you got the shot of the vaccine. 

Please let the medical staffs know 

immediately in the vaccination site, if you have 

those symptoms while you are waiting there after you got the shot.  

 Please call the number below if you have those 

symptoms after you go home. 

 Gunma COVID-19 Vaccine Helpline 

☎ 0570-783-910 

24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   19 languages are available. 

It’s NOT 

toll-free. 


